
A MESSAGE FROM THE SENIOR 
LEADERSHIP TEAM 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER15th September 2023

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Another week has come and gone here at school (where do the days go!). 
The children have continued to be settled and content in their new classes 
and the regular rhythms of school life are taking shape. Over the next few 
days you should receive a ‘Parent Termly Information Letter’ that outlines 
the overview of your child’s learning for this half term. This document will 
also highlight resources that you might like to use at home to further 
enhance your child’s learning. You will be able to find further information 
about the Curriculum on our website which gives details on the learning 
overviews for each subject and year group.

As a school we always have so many initiatives running! You can always 
check out our Facebook page and website to find out more. A few of our 
key initiatives are listed below: 

-OPAL – a play initiative to support children’s collaboration, risk taking 
and understanding of the outdoors 

-Outdoor learning – a way of engaging with nature and understanding the 
world around us 

-Whole school nurture approach – creating the safest and best 
environments for children to learn and grow in their understanding of 
themselves and others 

-Oracy – supporting the children’s speaking skills, both with their peers 
and to help them in presentation and drama activities

Thank you for your understanding and support given the challenges the 
school has faced with RAAC. We are delighted that every child has access 
to onsite learning and disruptions have been kept to a minimum. 

Now that the public car park is completed, please avoid parking on the 
school driveway as this could prevent emergency access to the building.

We hope you have a good weekend,

The Leadership Team



From Wednesday 20th to Friday 
22nd some of our Year 6’s will be at 
Stubbers Outdoor Activity Centre 
experiencing a range of land and 
water-based activities. 

Year 6 Residential at 
Stubbers 

On Friday 22nd September 2023 
pupils can wear jeans to school in 
exchange for a small donation to 
support  Jeans for Genes Day. 
Every £1 adds up and makes a 
difference. It’s called ‘change’ 
because it does exactly that. Your 
small donation really adds up to 
make a BIG difference. 

Jeans for Genes



Absence
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us by no later 
than 9.00am. Please telephone the school, press one and leave a message on the 
voicemail box stating your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence and 
when we can  expect them to return to school (if known).

Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or more 
school days without reason.

The next 
awareness session 
is on Thursday 7th 
December. You 
can book your 
place by visiting 
www.thurrocklscp.
org.uk 

If your child has an injury 
and has been given medical   

advice that we need to     
follow as a school, please 
bring them to the school 

office for 8.15am on their first 
day back at school following 

the injury so that we can 
complete a risk assessment.  

Thank you for your 
cooperation. 

Our online learning 
opportunities are all now 
be up and running and 

you should have received 
login details for your 

child. We have some new 
systems in place this 

academic year so if you 
have problems logging in 

please see your child’s 
class teacher.

http://www.thurrocklscp.org.uk/
http://www.thurrocklscp.org.uk/


If you have any of the following, that you are happy to donate to the school, 
please drop them into the outdoor learning box by the EYFS blue gate.  

• Pine cones
• Acorns
• Conkers
• Seeds
• Compost
• Plants
• Logs too make a log circle
• Waterproof jackets
• Wellies 
• Sun hats
• Wooly hats
• Pots/pans
• Plastic bugs
• Playground chalk 

If you have any school books at home, left from last 

academic year, please return them to your child’s 

class teacher so that we can replenish our book 

stocks. 

We are continually updating our OPAL resources and 
would gladly accept donations of:

• Tennis balls
• Footballs
• Bats
• Dressing up clothes
• Colouring books
• Crayons
• Big cars
• Lego 



Wednesday 20th – Friday 22nd  September 2023 Year 6 Stubbers Residential 

Friday 22nd September 2023 Jeans for Genes Day 

Friday 29th September 2023 Year 3/4  Cross Country at William Edwards (selected children will be 

informed) 

Friday 6th October 2023 Year 5/6  Cross Country at William Edwards (selected children will be 

informed) 

Friday 13th October 2023 Curriculum Enrichment Day 

Thursday 19th October 2023 Individual photos (Sibling photos from 08:00-08:40)

Monday 13th November 2023 EYFS and KS1 Parent Consultations 

Tuesday 14th November 2023 EYFS and KS1 Parent Consultations 

Wednesday 15th November 2023 KS2 Parent Consultations 

Thursday 16th November 2023 KS2 Parent Consultations 



 

Please find more information about this on our school website or 

Facebook Page. 



 

Year 1 have settled back into school 
amazingly well in the first two weeks! They 
have listened and followed the rules 
perfectly. They should be very proud of 
themselves. 

Year 1 have enjoyed our continuous 
provision during our lessons. They are 
having lots of fun learning.

In Maths, they have been counting objects 
and matching them to the correct numeral. 

Year 1 have started learning about the story 
‘Pinocchio’.  They have used adjectives to 
describe the characters. 

This week in Reception we have been 
enjoying exploring our Reception area and 
making new friends! We have liked staying 
all day and eating our lunch at school and we 
love playing in our outside area. We have 
started learning our Phonics sounds this 
week starting with s,a,t and p where we have 
enjoyed watching videos and going on a 
hunt for words that start with that sound. 
We have been learning all about me and 
finding out all about our new friends and 
what they like. We have been using our 
senses to talk about our likes and dislikes. 

Here are some photos of us having lots of 
fun at school.



 

This week, in Science, year 2 have been 
learning about living things, non-living 
things and things that were never alive. We 
went outside to investigate what we could 
find. We identified a range of living things, 
non-living things and things that were never 
alive. We then sorted them and categorised

them correctly. 

In geography this week, we have been 
learning about the seven continents of the 
world.  We labelled the continents on a map 
of the world 

This week in Year 3, we have been settling into our 
new classes and learning all about what Key Stage 2 
has to offer! 

In science, we have begun learning about how 
different rocks can be categorised; we have also 
learned new vocabulary like permeable and 
impermeable. 

At home, you could carry this learning on too! 
We're challenging you to build your very own rock 
collection. Explore your surroundings: venture into 
the countryside to find unique rocks near you. 

Stay curious and keep rockin' those scientific 
minds! 

In English, we have been exploring our new English 
writing scheme: The Write Stuff. We have been 
enjoying our chotting (chat and jot) sessions and 
sharing our new vocabulary with each other. 

For maths this week, we have started to partition 
and represent numbers all the way to 100.



 

A newsletter is a great way to keep 
the students, faculty, parents, and 
guardians abreast of what's 
happening in your school. It's an 
effective way of disseminating 
information and touching base 
with all the parties mentioned. 

ART EXHIBITION
Written by Mrs. Samira Hadid

Welcome back!

We have started our first full week this week in Year Four and all the 
pupils and adults have been working extremely hard.

Place Value:

Our first topic for Maths has been number and place value. Students 
have been exploring how the positioning of a number in a place value 
grid impacts the value of the number itself. We have been identifying 
numbers in their thousands, as well as looking at each independent 
value. They were also tasked with partitioning the number into its 
independent values and writing what the number would be in words.

The Write Stuff:

Our school has introduced a new writing scheme of work: The Write 
Stuff. Year Four have been looking at Shaun Tan books and exploring 
common themes that arise in his style of writing. We have then been 
‘chotting’ -chatting and jotting—ideas and then ‘stacking’ our ideas to 
make sentences in preparation for our independent writ.

Awesome Anglo Saxons:

Our focus this term is the Anglo Saxons and we have began looking at 
what life was like for the Saxons, as well as reading our class text—
Anglo Saxon Boy. We have been researching King Alfred and working 
out why he was so ‘Great’.

Logins:

Logins should have been sent home this week for pupils to use.

All of Y4 will be 20surnamefirstinitial.etp e.g. 20palserc.etp. Bugclub, 
RM Unify and TTRS passwords are all the same and the my maths are 
different. If you are having any difficulties, please contact your child’s 
teacher.



 

In our first full week of year five, we have begun our 
new writing scheme, The Write Stuff. We have 
successfully completed several sentence stacking 
lessons, where we have focussed on using high level 
vocabulary, whilst maintaining cohesion in what is 
written. We also began our work on the Vikings, and 
our lesson this week was based around 
understanding chronology. In science, we looked 
closely at thermal insulation, completing an 
experiment to discover which materials are better 
for sustaining a consistent heat. It has been an 
incredibly positive start to everyone’s time in year 
five, so please keep up the hard work everybody!

Welcome Back and New Beginnings!

Our journey at East Tilbury has hit its final year—
our last year has just started!

Year 6 have settled back into school life extremely 
well in the first two weeks and the Year 6 teaching 
team are very impressed with their positive attitude 
to learning. All of the children should be proud of 
how they have returned to school and represented 
the school values. The children have been enjoying 
beginning their class reading books this week and 
listening to the adults read to them each morning. 
Another favourite activity was a Pirate game we 
played in the first 2 days, in which the children used 
their knowledge of coordinates and addition to 
battle against one another and win the most points. 
Children have also enjoyed beginning to explore 
our history topic: World War 2, and the children 
have used their own research to create beautifully 
presented double paged spreads.



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone 
over and above in their efforts. We are very proud of 
them for their achievements and thought they deserved 
an extra-special mention!

RJG All of RJG For settling in well to life in reception
REC All of REC For settling in well to life in reception
RES All of RES For settling in well to life in reception
1GC All of 1GC For an excellent start to year 1. 
1FK All of 1FK For an excellent start to year 1.
1BA All of 1BA For an excellent start to year 1.
2BG Abdul -

Qahhar
For making an excellent start to year 2.

2RS Samad For making an excellent start to year 2.
2CH Max For making an excellent start to year 2.
2RM All of 2RM For an excellent start to the year .
3VP All of 3VP For settling into year 3 with a positive attitude. 
3ML All of 3ML For settling into year 3 with a positive attitude. 
3SG All of 3SG For settling into year 3 with a positive attitude.
3SA All of 3SA For settling into year 3 with a positive attitude.
4CP All of 4CP For an excellent start to the year.
4NM All of 4NM For an amazing start to the year, every pupil 

returned with a growth mindset and a positive 
learning attitude

4JP All of 4JP For a brilliant start to the year, everyone 
returning with a growth mindset and a positive 
learning attitude

5AB Ruby For having an amazing start to the school year.
5TH Jack Sharing some high-level vocabulary with his 

peers during English lessons
5MR All of 5MR For a great start to the year. 
6LC All of 6LC For an excellent start to the year.
6NB All of 6NB For an excellent start to the year. 
6JM All of 6JM For an excellent start to the year.



At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding 
Leads (DSL) are: 

• Mrs Bates 
• Mrs Dawson

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated 
staff who can deputise in the Head of School’s absence: 

• Mr Gowland
• Mr Bennett
• Mrs Jarvis
• Mrs Mylam
• Mrs Allen
• Mrs Sheridan

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the 
school day.

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about 
your concerns. Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent.

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, 
New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · Police 
Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you 
are concerned a child needs immediate protection. · Childline 

0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 0808 800 5000 
www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX.

Tues 11:00-13:00: St. John the Baptist Church, Tilbury, Dock Road, Tilbury, RM18 7PP 

Weds 11:00-13:00: Gateway People’s Centre, High Street, Stanford Le Hope, Essex, SS17 0EY 

Weds 13:00 -14:30: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, RM16 4TP

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London Rd, RM175YF

.

Our school office is open 
to   receive calls between 

8:30am and 3pm.

Tel: 01375 846181
Email:office.etp@osborn

e.coop

East Tilbury Primary 
School

Princess Margaret Road
East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 

8SB

We are also regularly       
updating our 

Facebook page and 
Twitter feed.  

Log on and have a 
look!

Twitter:  
@EastTPrimary
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